June 8, 2018
Jamie Fosburgh, NPS, Manager, Northeast Region Rivers Program
Lucy Wallace, Chair, NRWSR Study Committee
State of New Hampshire

House of Representatives Nashua River Wild and Scenic River Study Committee

c¢/o Nashua River Watershed Association

592 Main Street

Fish, Game and Marine Resources

Room 307 8 Barber Way GI'OtOﬂ, MA 01450
Legislative Office Building Brookline, N.H. 03033
Concord, N.H. 03301 Home: (603) 673-3603
(603) 271-3125 E-mail: john.carr@leg state.nh.us

Dear Mr. Fosburgh and Ms. Wallace:

I am writing to support my constituents in Brookline NH, who unanimously voted to
approve the “Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit River Stewardship Plan” and its
recommendation to seek the Partnership Wild and Scenic designation. In my years as a
Selectman in Brookline I was fortunate to work alongside the Conservation Commission to help
acquire and protect several parcels that included extensive frontage along the Nissitissit River,
The town’s master plan focuses on the Nissitissit River as a priority water resource for
protection, so I’'m pleased to see the hard work of so many individuals is being recognized and
the designation now a real possibility.

Respecttfully Submitted,
State Representative John Joseph Carr
District 26

Brookline-Mason, New Hampshire



